
 

 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
MEETING 

FEBRUARY 28, 2013 
 
 
 

Chairman Ed Meier called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm. 
 
Present were:  Anne Minley, Al Chamberlin, Jeff Lofton, Larry Fuller, Doug Chambers,  
Jim Christian, Chairman Ed Meier, Alderman Audrey Hollis, Alderman Shirley Paro and 
guest Juanita Best. 
 
First business, Ed said everywhere he looked people were abiding by the snow routes.  
He also thanked the street department for the good job they did during the snow. 
 
Juanita Best asked the board to look at some pictures, she had taken, of the parked 
cars on Delaird and asked if the board would recommend “NO PARKING” on the south 
side of the street from Bellefontaine to Melanie.  The Board reviewed the pictures and 
discussed the matter, and decided that it is a hazard.  A vote was taken and we are 
recommending to the Board of Aldermen to put “NO PARKING” signs on the south side 
of Delaird from Bellefontaine to Melanie. 
 
Alderman Shirley Paro brought up almost the same situation on Hayward between 
Chambers and Science Hill.  The problem there is half of Hayward is in Riverview. The 
only way we could ask for “NO PARKING” is to have Riverview introduce an ordinance 
that would comply with ours.  We would like Mayor Doerr to write a letter to the Mayor in 
Riverview and ask them to cooperate with us.  This has become a very dangerous 
intersection. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm. 
 
The next meeting will be March 28, 2013. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Larry Fuller, Secretary 
 


